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102. The letter was addressed to Arnbassador Alim, an adviser to 
General Aidid who was not present. The letter was therefore 
handed to Abdid Qaibdid, a member of Aidid's security who read it 
in the presence of the UNOSOM officers and cornmented to the 
eff ect that the SNA needed time to respond and that if UNOSOM 
insisted on conducting the inspections as planned that would lead 
to a war. 

103. After delivering the letter, Lt Colonel McGovern recorded 
the USC/SNA's objections to the inspection in a memorandum which 
was signed by Colonel Giuseppe Pirotti, the UNOSOM Chief of 
Intelligence. The memorandum was delivered by Lt Colonel McGovern 
to Major-General Thomas Montgomery, Deputy UNOSOM Force Cornmander 
and Cornmander of United States Joint Task Force {JTF). At the 
time, Maj.-General Montgomery was acting Force Commander in the 
absence of General Bir who was on leave. 

The attacks on the Pakistani soldiers (see map, Annex 6) 

104. At 0700 hours on 5 June 1993, UNOSOM weapons inspection 
teams arrived simultaneously at the five AWSS in southern 
Mogadishu. 

105. At around 0830, at AWSS 5, the location of Radio Mogadishu, 
a hostile crowd gathered as the inspection was in progress. 
Thirty minutes later it had increased to some 200 men, women and 
children. several men were observed to be inciting the crowd 
against the Pakistani soldiers. A man was shot and probably 
killed when he tried to snatch a Pakistani soldier's rifle. 

106. Notwithstanding this incident, the inspection was completed 
by about 0930 and the inspection party safely withdrew. 

107. Just as the Pakistani troops withdrew from AWSS 5, another 
hostile crowd was assembling at Feeding Point 20 on National 
Street. The crowd started throwing stones at the 12 Pakistani 
soldiers manning this feeding point. From positions behind the 
women and children in the crowd, weapons were fired at the 
troops. The intensity of the attacks increased with rocket
propelled grenades (RPGs) and hand grenades being used. 

108. Three soldiers were killed at the feeding point and six were 
taken prisoner, one of whom died in captivity. 

109. Four APCs sent from a nearby strong point by the Pakistani 
Brigade headquarters to rescue the soldiers at the feeding point 
were obstructed by road blocks and ambushed by heavy machine-guns 
positioned in surrounding buildings, and had to withdraw after 
some soldiers were killed and others wounded. 

I . .. 



S/1994/653 
English 
Page 24 

110. More APCs dispatched from the opposite side of FP 20 were 
also similarly obstructed, subjected to intense fire and forced 
to withdraw. 

111. Unable to help their own troops who were under attack, the 
Pakistani Brigade at around eleven o'clock requested from UNOSOM 
Force Headquarters the assistance of Italian tanks, which they 
understood to be on 30 minutes' call. These tanks did not reach 
Feeding Point 20 until after 1600 hours. 

112. The Pakistani company returning from AWSS 3 (the 
retransmission site for Radio Mogadishu) was ambushed as it 
entered 21 October Road, on its way to the Brigade Headquarters 
at the Stadium. Crowds erected road blocks to prevent the smooth 
passage of the Pakistani vehicles, which were subjected to 
increasingly intense fire from heavy machine-guns and Rocket 
Propelled grenades (RPGs). 

113. The Pakistanis carne under the most fierce attacks as they 
reached the vicinity of Check Point 89 apposite the Cigarette 
Factory. At the same time, near-by Strong Points 42 and 50 also 
carne under f ire from gunmen who mingled with the crowds. 

114. The Pakistani Brigade ordered reinforcernents from their base 
at the Stadiurn, but the reinforcement units carne under f ire as 
soon as they left the stadium. After entering 21 October Road the 
reinforcement units were attacked by gunrnen sheltering in the 
Saudi Relief Agency Building on the right. 

115. The reinforcernent units finally entered an area of intense 
criss-crossing fire in the vicinity of CP 89, apposite the 
Cigarette Factory, where they and the vehicles returning from 
AWSS 3 were trapped. Most of the troops in this area, including 
members of the QRF, took shelter inside the Cigarette Factory. 

116. At 1320 hours, US reconnaissance and Italian attack 
helicopters arrived on the scene. Italian helicopters, unable to 
locate the precise positions of opposing forces, opened fire with 
machine-guns, injuring three Pakistani soldiers. The helicopters 
withdrew after this error, and the SNA militia's machine-guns 
remained in place and continued f iring for the rest of the 
afternoon. 

117. At the end of the fighting later that afternoon, 24 
Pakistanis were dead and 57 injured. Six Pakistani soldiers were 
missing, one of whom died in captivity and five were released to 
UNOSOM II two days later by an official of the SNA. Also injured 
on 5 June were one Italian and three US soldiers. 

118. The death of so many UNOSOM II forces in one day brought to 
light the enormity of the challenge that the United Nations faced 
in its mission to forcibly disarm Somalia. UNOSOM II had been 

I ... 


















































































































































